
 
 

Potential Covid-19 Exposure Notification 
 
Unfortunately, one or more members of the Malabar Fire Department have tested positive for 
Covid-19. Aggressive actions have been taken to reduce the spread within the Department 
including additional PPE requirements while on shift, decontamination efforts for Department 
Facilities and equipment, and testing of all members of the Department.  
 
While none of the members of the Department were showing signs or symptoms of illness at 
the prior Council Meeting on June 15th, 2020 and social distancing efforts were in place, we felt 
it was necessary to notify as many people as possible that may have come into contact with Fire 
Department Staff or others in attendance of the meeting or subsequently. This notification does 
not mean that you have been exposed but is intended to provide you the opportunity to make 
informed decisions about your individual risk of exposure.  
 
Free drive-through testing with no appointment required is available at the Eastern Florida 
State College campus 7 days a week from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. located at:  
 

250 Community College Parkway 
Palm Bay, FL 32909 

(use the entrance from San Filippo Dr. SE & Jupiter Blvd) 
For individuals over the age of 18 regardless of symptoms 

Photo ID is required limit passengers to 5 and only those being tested 
 

Symptoms of Covid-19 include fever of 100.1 or higher, cough, and shortness of breath, 
diarrhea and sore throat. Those experiencing emergency warning signs such as difficulty 
breathing, persistent pain or pressure in the chest, new confusion or inability to arouse, bluish 
lips or face, should immediately seek medical attention. 
 
For additional information please contact Town Hall and ask for Richard Kohler (321)727-7764  


